

Council News

The latest news from Pitt Meadows City Council

pittmeadows.ca f 💆 🕑





JULY 2021 EDITION | There are no Council Meetings scheduled for August. Meetings will resume in September. For more information, visit pitttmeadows.ca/councilmeeetings.



Photo taken in 2018

Summer Food Truck Pilot Program in Pitt Meadows

The City of Pitt Meadows is allowing food trucks at two popular parks this summer under a new pilot program. Food trucks can apply to operate three days per week (Fridays, Saturdays, and Sundays), as well as statutory holidays, at Pitt Meadows Athletic Park and Harris Road Park until September 30, 2021.

There will be a survey at the end of the pilot to help staff and Council evaluate the program, make changes and decide whether to permit food trucks on a permanent basis and to expand to more locations. Learn more at pittmeadows.ca/foodtruckpilot.

Construction Begins on New Fire Hall

In spring 2021, construction of the new Fire Hall began and is scheduled to be complete by late summer 2022. The new Fire Hall is an important and much needed capital project that will help enhance safety and meet the needs of the community for decades to come. The new facility will provide a healthy work environment with seismic upgrades, important training facilities, and a modern Emergency Operations Centre (EOC) for first responders and EOC staff.

As the project moves forward, information will continue to be shared with the community on the City's website and social media channels. For more information and to watch the virtual ground-breaking ceremony, visit pittmeadows.ca/newfirehall.

Community Update on the Road and Rail Improvements Project

An update on the Pitt Meadows Road and Rail Improvements Project was provided to the community, which included the results of the noise and vibration study along with mitigation considerations and next steps. CP also shared an update on the rail improvements and configuration of the rail tracks. Council is committed to appropriate noise and vibration mitigation related to the Road and Rail Improvements Project and to advocate for additional mitigation of existing noise and vibration exceedances. Four virtual sessions were held between April 21 and 28, 2021. The presentation portion of the sessions and more information about each topic is available at portvancouver.com/pittmeadowsengagement.

The next round of public engagement in the fall will include the proposed design for the Harris Road underpass and information about the relocation of the heritage buildings. Stay tuned for more information and updates.

Council **Strategic Priorities**

To see the latest priorities Council is focused on for July - September 2021, visit pittmeadows.ca/corporatestrategicplan.